





75 Gal combo \$245

135 Gal combo \$345 (combo includes tank, lid & light)

AQUA SERENE

AQUA SERENE





Ulir Sport Shop 207 Cohurg Road 687-ULLR Mon-Sat 10a-7p

"Offer Expires TOBAY 10/31/61, then \$349 Take Franklin Blvd over the Ferry St Bridge, across from Borders.

ODE stories are archived on-line at www.dailyemerald.com

Oregon Daily Emerald

P.O. Box 3159, Eugene OR 97403

The Oregon Daily Emerald is published daily Monday through Friday during the school year and Tuesday and Thursday during the summer by the Oregon Daily Emerald Publishing Co. Inc., at the University of Oregon, Eugene, Oregon. The Emerald operates independently of the University with offices in Suite 300 of the Erb Memorial Union. The Emerald is private property. The unlawful removal or use of papers is prosecutable by law. NEWSROOM — (541) 346-5511

Editor in chief: Jessica Blanchard Managing editor: Michael J. Kleckner Student Activities: Beata Mostafavi, editor, Kara Cogswell, Diane Huber, Anna Seeley, reporters. Community: Lindsay Buchele, editor. Brook Reinhard, Sue Ryan, reporters. Higher Education: John Liebhardt, editor. Eric Martin, Leon Tovey, reporters. Commentary: Julie Lauderbaugh, editor. Jacquelyn Lewis, assistant editor. Andrew Adams, Tara Debenham, Rebecca Newell, Jeff

Oliver, Pat Payne, Aaron Rorick, columnists.

Features/Pulse: Lisa Toth, editor. Mason West,

Jennifer West, Pulse reporters. Marcus Hathcock,

Anne LeChevallier, features reporters.

Sports: Adam Jude, editor. Jeff Smith, assistant editor. Chris Cabot, Hank Hager, Peter Hockaday, reporters.

Freelance: Katie Mayer, editor.

Copy: Jessica Richelderfer, Chris Ryan, copy chiefs. Clayton Cone, Jessica Davison, Kathleen Ehli, Jenny Morrison, Liz Werhane, copy editors. Online: Marilyn Rice, editor. Dave Depper, webmaster.

Design: Russell Weller, editor. Sarah Cohen, Morgan Dethman, Heather Gee-Pape, designers. Steve Baggs, Peter Utsev, illustrators.

Photo: Thomas Patterson, editor, Adam Amato,

Drugs/Alcohol

Thursday, Oct. 25, 12:03 p.m.: A caller reported a strong odor of marijuana coming from the second floor of Carson Hall.

Saturday, Oct. 27, 1:38 a.m.: A DPS officer issued four MIPs.

Disorderly Conduct

Thursday, Oct. 25, 10:03 p.m.: A male staff member reported two male employees of the Student Health Center driving recklessly on the grass.

Friday, Oct. 26, 3:22 a.m.: A male staff member was approached by a female soliciting sex.

Sunday, Oct. 28, 2:14 a.m.: DPS received a report of two male subjects dressed in monkey suits who were attempting to scare people.

Medical

Tuesday, Oct. 23, 6:52 p.m.: DPS received a report of a subject experiencing abdominal pain at the Spencer View Apartments

Thursday, Oct. 25, 5:06 a.m.: A female student reported having a possible allergic reaction in Schafer Hall of the Walton Complex.

Monday, Oct. 29, 6:06 p.m.: DPS received a report of a student injured in a vehicle/pedestrian accident.

Cultural Forum changing course

■ The EMU Cultural Forum may need to re-evaluate its goals, officials say

By Beata Mostafavi egon Daily Emerald

Suspicious

Persons/Behavior

in the Chiles Business Center.

Friday, Oct. 26, 11:23 a.m.:

Wednesday, Oct. 24, 5:08 p.m.;

DPS received a report of a suspicious substance in the men's bathroom

DPS received a report of a suspicious package at the EMU.

After administrators decided not to renew the EMU Cultural Forum director's contract last year, forum members raised concerns that this would negatively impact the program's future. Some have especially worried that many forum events, such as the Willamette Valley Folk Festival, will be in jeopardy.

But administrators continue to say the Cultural Forum is headed in a positive direction and will not lose successful programs — even with a new director.

For 17 years, Linda Dievendorf has directed the Cultural Forum. But in May, EMU administrators Gregg Lobisser and Dusty Miller terminated her contract for undisclosed reasons, giving her one more year as forum director.

Cultural Forum members have said that without Dievendorf's inherent memory and guidance, stu-dents would not be able to coordinate events as successfully. Last year, the Cultural Forum hosted several events and speakers, including film director Spike Lee, comedian Norm McDonald and former professional wrestling superstar Rowdy Roddy Piper coming to campus.

'Linda has been the glue that has held us together," heritage music and Folk Fest coordinator Kurt Catlin said. "She knows so much about how to do this, and that's really made this program work.'

Dievendorf said the definition of her job description appeared to be the biggest conflict between her and her supervisors. Administrators told her to change her leadership style and "tell students how to spend their money," she said. But because her position and the Cultural Forum are both funded by student incidental fees, she said she has always let students determine programming events by consensus.

"If students lost control, a lot of programs could be changed," she said.

Dievendorf said one issue that caused problems last year was that her supervisors wanted the Cultural Forum to facilitate more late-night programming. But they did not "articulate" how they wanted this done or how it would change current programming, making their expectations unclear.

"(Administrators) want to focus on campus events, and give espe-



Dusty Miller says that he has 'concerns' about the Willamette Valley Folk Festival, seen here in spring 2001, continuing under the EMU Cultural Forum's new director.

cially underage people positive and frequent choices on campus that don't include alcohol," she said. "I think late-night programs could work. But if they're really serious about this, they need to throw some money at it and make a commitment to work with all entities on campus. We also have to see if this is something students want.'

Miller, who is the EMU director, said the Cultural Forum is seen as the campus-wide programming board that serves students. And as the student population grows and evolves, Miller said, all EMU programs need to make sure they are still meeting students' needs.

"I think all of us are challenged to reinvent ourselves and reevaluate how we achieve our goals," he said. "All of us have to say, 'There are 19,000 students, what are things this population wants that maybe people in the past didn't want?"

Late-night programming appears to be something more campus members want, Miller said. ASUO Executives Nilda Brooklyn and Joy Nair put out a brochure that lists "more programs on campus after 6 p.m." as a goal, and other boards have also expressed this interest.

Miller did not say that deterring students from off-campus "parties" was a specific goal, but said it could be a positive outcome of more latenight programming.

The annual Willamette Valley Folk Festival is one of the events Dievendorf has helped coordinate. She said she has heard administrators say it is not an event they want on campus.

"I don't think there's a real strong appreciation for the work students do on the Folk Fest and how it brings the campus and community together," she said.

Miller said he would like to see the festival continue, but he had some concerns. Last year the event lost money — less than \$7,000 and people have complained about noise and disruption around the residence halls. There have also been concerns about ground impact and alcohol and drugs at the festival.

"There may come a time when the event gets to a size that we can't host it anymore," he said. "I want the Willamette Valley Folk Festival to continue in a financially sound and safe manner. We have to understand that we are a part of a larger community. The Cultural Forum has worked hard to address these issues, but there are still concerns.'

After Dievendorf's termination, some Cultural Forum students formed the Student Empowerment Program (STEP) to strengthen communication between students and administrators. Recently, two STEP members met with Miller and discussed their goals and the administration's goals.

The forum's performing arts coordinator, Windy Borman, said students should help administrators define the new director's position to avoid misunderstandings next year.

Miller would not comment on how the job description will be determined orifstudents would be involved.

He did, however, say students will be involved in the process of hiring a new director, which is expected to begin winter term.

"After talking to Dusty, I'm defitely encouraged." Borma "The biggest thing we're going to lose is all of Linda's expertise and experiences."

Beata Mostafavi is the student activities editor for the Oregon Daily Emerald. She can be reached at beatamostafavi@dailyemerald.com.

Jonathan House, Adam Jones, photographers.

ADVERTISING — (541) 346-3712

Becky Merchant, director. Lisa Wood, sales manager. Michele Chan, Jill Hazelbaker, Michael Kirk, Trevor Kuhn, Lindsay McNamara, Mickey Miles, Hillary Shultz, Sherry Telford, Chad Verly, Jeremy Williams, sales representatives. Valisa

Nelson, Van Nguyen, Erin O'Connell, assistants. CLASSIFIEDS — (541) 346-4343

Trina Shanaman, manager. Erin Cooney, Katy Hagert, Laura Staples, assistants.

BUSINESS — (541) 346-5512

Judy Riedl, general manager. Kathy Carbone, business supervisor. Sarah Goracke, receptionist John Long, Mike Chen, Teal Fleming, Tyler Graham, Jeff Neely, distribution.

PRODUCTION — (541) 346-4381

Michele Ross, manager.

Tara Sloan, coordinator, Laura Chamberlin, Matt Graff, Heather Jenkins, Birch Lu, Laura Paz, Amy Richman, designers,